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“To act justly, To love tenderly and To walk humbly with our God” 
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DIARY DATES 
 

 
Beginning Mon 17 

February 
Parent/Teacher/Student 

Conferences 
 

Tuesday 18 February 
P& F Meeting, 7.30pm 

All Welcome 
 

Tuesday 25 February 
Nepean Zone Swimming 

Carnival, Glenbrook 
 

Wednesday 26 February 
Penrith City Council 

Composting Workshop 
with Year 3 

 
Friday 28 February 
Diocesan Swimming 
Carnival, Blacktown 

 
Wednesday 5 March 
Ash Wednesday Mass 

(Yrs 3-6) and Liturgy (K-2) 
 

Monday 10 March 
CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 

WEEK BEGINS 
 

Thurs/Friday 13-14 
March 

Year 6 Excursion to 
Canberra 

 
Monday 17 March 

PUPIL 
FREE 
DAY 

 
Thursday 20 March 

Munch & Crunch – Kinder 
 

Friday 21 March 
Cross Country Yrs 3-6 

 
Tuesday 25 March 

P & F Meeting, 7.30pm 
All welcome 

 

Dear Parents, Staff and Students, 
 

We welcome the following 28 new families to Our Lady of the Way in our 35th year of schooling. It is 
hoped that your time with us will be one of great joy as you become part of this caring community. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 Kulas family  Bourke family  Hirsch family  McDonald family 

 Joseph family  Callaghan family  Hooke family  Montgomery family 

 Grech family  Chapman family  Hotz family  Newham family 

 Robinson family  Downey family  Jones family  Reid family 

 Elliot family  Gardiner family  Latty Family  Selby family 

 Savic family  Hegarty family  Levy family  Sulic family 

 Morrison family  Herps family  McClenahan family  Vilar family 
 
As your children start the 2014 school year, you would be aware that education has changed considerably since you were 
at school. Today we live in a „knowledge age‟ where technologies link people together in very different ways. Our challenge 
in this century is to design „schooling‟ for the digital world of today and tomorrow. Educators need to constantly change the 
way the curriculum is implemented and the way schools are structured. Today‟s students need a new set of skills to survive 
in a knowledge society. They need to be literate and numerate as well as learn the skills to: 
 

 Think logically 

 Solve problems 

 Manage people and information 

 Communicate effectively 

 Be team players 

 Be comfortable with new technologies 

 Be information literate in an electronic environment. 
 

Staff at Our Lady of the Way are involved in ongoing professional 
development designed to meet this challenge. With the implementation of our new Australian curriculum beginning this year 
with English, we look forward to being able to meet the changes the future brings to education…working with you, for your 
children. 
 

At present, the teachers are working with their students to set „Personal Learning Goals‟ in writing and numeracy that will 
be monitored, evaluated and reported on with the students having the responsibility of providing evidence of their success. 
Personal Learning Goals allow your child to become an active participant in the learning process, empowering them to 
become independent learners, and motivating them to achieve their full potential. These goals will be presented to you at 
our parent/teacher/student conferences in Weeks 4 & 5 so please make sure you attend with your child. We are after a 
100% turnout! 
 

On Friday we celebrated our opening school mass, which included the blessing and presentation of badges to our Year 6 
Leadership Team. It was great to see and meet so many parents, friends and grandparents. This was a beautiful mass led 
by Father Robert and I was so impressed with the children‟s reverence and the confidence in which they responded to the 
prayers. The mass was followed by morning tea provided by our P&F whom I thank sincerely for organising. 
 

On Sunday, the Gospel reading calls all of us to „be the salt of the 
earth‟. Let us all be inspired to be more like Jesus in all we think, 
say and do…. so we too can let our light shine! 
 

God Bless 

Sue Veling  
Principal 
 

 

MASS TIMES:  Saturday Vigil 6.00pm, Sunday 8.00am and 9.30am.  All welcome! 
 

2014 - Celebrating 35 years of Catholic Education 



 

 

PARENT & FRIENDS ASSOCIATION 
The first P&F meeting for 2014 will be held next Tuesday, 18 February at 7:30pm. Please come along and get involved! This is a big year for Our 
Lady of the Way with its biennial Fete being held on Sunday 1st June and you know the saying…‟many hands make light work.‟  
Many thanks to those parents who have already put themselves forward to serve our community in this special way. The money raised throughout 
the year by the P&F goes towards investing in Our Lady of the Way school, so your child will ultimately benefit. 

 
CONGRATULATIONS TO THE GOLD TEAM (CLARK) 
What a wonderful swimming carnival held at Glenbrook Swimming Pool last Thursday. An idyllic setting with the 
ducks even wanting a piece of the action. It was a mighty effort by all four teams. 
The highlights were the fantastic cheer-squad of parents and friends who came to encourage the swimmers; the 
many parent helpers; the wonderful organisational skills of Mr McKeon, Mrs Irvine and her band of merry staff; the 
great shade covers donated by our 2013 Year 6; the enthusiasm of our new sports captains – Luke, Madison, 
Isaac, Felicity, Antonea, Erin & Alanah (helping out in Tylor‟s absence), Brock & Laura; and finally the fact that 
everyone had a go, even those who found swimming a challenge.  
 
That‟s what life is about – setting a goal that is just that little bit hard to achieve and doing something about reaching it!  

 
SCHOOL CONCERNS -  
A reminder to families…   If, at any time, you find that you have a concern with the school, you are encouraged to phone or come to the school and 
speak with the teachers, co-ordinators, assistant principal or principal, to find a resolution. The school‟s FACEBOOK site is not the place to voice 
your frustrations or to humiliate staff in any way. 
 
It is our aim to work with all members of our school community to ensure that we do the very best we can to provide a productive, safe and 
enjoyable learning experience for our students and professionally fulfilling experience for our staff. 
 
If you would like to raise a concern formally, the Catholic Education Office has procedures for ensuring that complaints are handled fairly. 
Information about how to lodge a complaint and a complaint form are available from the school office or in the Complaint Handling Policy and 
Procedures found on the school website or the system website: http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM REMINDER 
Thanks you to the many parents that have taken great care in ensuring that their children have returned to school in the 
correct uniform. It is very difficult to conform when the fashions keep changing and children and parents are confronted 
with many choices. To make life that much easier our school uniform policy has not changed greatly over the years.  
 
Please remember that: 
SPORT SHOES are to be predominately white. No coloured laces or coloured sports shoes allowed.  
 
HAIR – A few boys have come to school with unusual haircuts. Over the holidays I‟m sure that these hairstyles may have been all the rage but now 
that school is back, they are unacceptable. Our school policy reads: 
 
“ Hair is not to be coloured or tinted. Unusual styles or cuts are not allowed. Hair should be clean and tidy and long hair (shoulder length or longer) 
must be tied back and in (which helps to prevent the spread of head lice) with hair ribbons of the school colours (green/gold). 

Nail polish or any make-up is not allowed. 

We ask that children wear as little jewellery as possible. This is for safety reasons and also prevents the problem of expensive or sentimental items 
being lost. Children may wear a thin silver or gold chain necklace, preferably with a cross or other religious symbol attached though this is optional. 
Children are not to wear leather necklaces with beads or the like. We ask that girls only wear studs or sleepers in ears, again for safety reasons, and 
only one earring in each ear.” 

STRINGS PROGRAM; DRAMA/LITERACY PROGRAM; JAPANESE LESSONS 
We are very lucky at Our Lady of the Way to have three wonderful programs running through the school that are sponsored by Catholic Education 
Diocese of Parramatta. All children have the benefit of Japanese lessons each week run by our fabulous teacher Kate Schafer. Drama/Literacy will 
be in Year 5 in 2014 and we welcome back Lucinda Armour. We also welcome Grace Vassallo and Andrea Young who will work with Elizabeth 
McGregor in running the Strings Program for violin and cello throughout the year.  
We are truly blessed at OLOW.   
 

STAFF DEVELOPMENT DAY NOTIFICATION  
Monday 17 March will be a pupil free day at OLOW as staff receive professional development on Extending Mathematical 
Understanding (EMU) strategies. Mrs Kakoschke, Mrs Flanagan and Mrs Veling will be leading this learning. There is no 
school for students on Staff Development Day‟s. If you cannot provide adequate supervision for your children on this day, 
please contact the principal, Mrs Veling. 

 
 

USE OF EMAILS 
Under no circumstances are parents to directly email letters to the staff of OLOW using their professional email address unless authorised. All 
emails should go through the school email address olow@parra.catholic.edu.au where your correspondence will be passed on to the appropriate 
person. 
 

http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:olow@parra.catholic.edu.au


 

 

SPORTS NEWS 
 

 

SWIMMING NEWS 
On Thursday February 6th the students in Years 3 – 6 participated in the Primary Swimming Carnival at Glenbrook pool. The day started with each 
colour house processing to their tents then impressing the crowd with their war cries.  Whether swimming in competitive events or participating in 
novelty events, all students displayed sportsmanship throughout the day. Congratulations to the colour house captains on their organisation and 
leadership:  
 
Bede:  Felicity and Isaac 
Benjamin:  Laura and Brock 
Manning:  Antonea and Tylor  
Clark:  Madison and Luke 
 
Of course special congratulations to all the 
members of Clark who were the overall winning 
house on the day. 
 
Thank you to the staff and parent helpers who ensured the smooth running of the carnival.  Your time was greatly appreciated. 
 
ZONE SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
The following students will represent OLOW at the Nepean Zone carnival on February 25th: 
 
Lachlan Aitchison, Isaac Brace, Tully Brown, Isabel Campbell, Keisha Chilmaid, Jett Cleary, Jill 
Downie, Jake Grosse, Brock Healey, Shae Healey, Bailey Latham, Kenneth Mangan, Billy Pearson, 
Alyssa Procter, Sophie Procter, Abby Ridding, Charlize Risse, Ben Robinson, Jayden Roots, Clare 
Roser, Lara Roser, Blake Skinner, Jeremy Skinner, Blair Stewart, Lara Sullivan, Bridie Witjes, Laura 
Patterson, Jerry Crumpton and Olivia Bennett.  
 
Anne-Maree McKeon 
 
NSW STATE SWIMMING CHAMPIONSHIPS 
On the 17th and 18th of January Alyssa Procter and Keisha Deacon-Chilmaid (both in 6S) competed at the NSW State Swimming Championships at 
Homebush. Both students competed over two days, achieving personal bests in many of their events. Keisha represented her club in 4 x 50m 
freestyle relay and the team finished in the top 10 in NSW. Keisha and Alyssa are very proud of their results and hope to make Nationals in 2015. 
 
Year 6 2014 
 

GENERAL INFORMATION AND REMINDERS 
 

 

 
PLAYGROUND SUPERVISION 
Playground supervision begins at 8.15am.  No student is to be dropped off and left unattended at school before 8.15am.  If this is a problem, please 
use the Before and After School service.  Contact Brian Cavanagh on 0417 886 548. 
 
THANK YOU!! 
The Emu Plains chapter of the St Vincent de Paul Society extends its appreciation to the staff and students of Our Lady of the Way School for their 
response to the Christmas hampers appeal.  Your generosity, along with the parents of the students, helped to make Christmas a little more special 
for those members of our community who might be struggling. 
 
HELP NEEDED IN THE CLOTHING POOL 
Are you able to spare half an hour or so before or after school, on a day of your choosing?  If so, we would love 
your help in our clothing pool.  Please see Bernadette Alexander in the school office for further information. 
 
TROY STREET CROSSING 
There have been some visible changes to the crossing in that there has been a “piano key” marking installed on the crossing approaches to improve 
the visibility for approaching vehicles, whilst the existing “zebra stripe” crossing markings have been removed and the surface improved by being 
ground and re-stencilled. The reason for this is that the facility is set up as a Flagged Children‟s Crossing intended only for use by school children 
during the appropriate times, not as a full-time “zebra” crossing. When in operation a Flagged Children‟s Crossing it has the highest priority of 
any pedestrian facility under the Australian Road Rules. 
 
CANTEEN NEWS 
 

Crunchy Munchy Café Meal Deal $ 4.50 
 Sausage Roll, Flavoured Iced Tea, Zooper Dooper  

 Available from Monday 10
th

 February 
  



 

 

Barnardos Australia 
Short term foster carers needed for Barnardos Australia. 

 

The Penrith centre are urgently recruiting carers who can provide a safe and loving home to a child on a 

short term basis. 

 

24 Hour training and support is provided. 

 

Call Amber on 1800663441 
 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 

Caroline Chisholm College, Glenmore Park provides Catholic Education for Girls in Years 7-12 
Enrolling now for 2015 

 

An Open Night on Monday 3rd March from 6.00pm to 8.30pm includes information sessions,  
displays, performances and tours. 

 
All considering enrolment in 2015 are invited to attend.   

Students from Our Lady of the Way Primary are guaranteed a place at Caroline Chisholm College. 
 

For further information contact the College on 4737 5506. 
 

 

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT FOR THOSE WHO ARE WIDOWED 
CCCSS Solo Parent Ministry is commencing two Bereavement  Support Programs within the next few weeks. Seasons for Growth is a five week 
Program that commences on 19th Feb at Glenbrook, between 10.30 and 12.30. The other Program is an 8 Session Bereavement Support 
Program that runs every fortnight at Blacktown between 10.00 and 12.00 and commences on 4th March For further details and registration for both of 
these Programs contact  Eileen or Rita on 9933 0205 orsoloparentministry@ccss.org.au   
 
 
ROLLERCOASTERS 
The next Rollercoasters program for children aged between 6–11yrs of age whose families are experiencing change 
through separation and divorce begins on Monday 24 Feb 2014 at The All Saints of Africa Centre, 63 Allawah St Blacktown.  We meet after school 
from 4pm till 5.15pm for six Mondays, ending on March 31sth.  Phone 9933-0222 to reserve a place.  Cost: $10 per child per session (includes 
snack) 

 
 
WORLDWIDE MARRIAGE ENCOUNTER WEEKEND – RELATIONSHIP ENRICHMENT FOR MARRIED COUPLES 
21 – 23 March at Mt Carmel Retreat Centre, Varroville, NSW.  Bookings: 02 4283 3435 or wsharpe@bigpond.net.au 
www.wwme.org.au      www.facebook.com/WWMEasternUnit 

 
 
SPORTING REGISTRATIONS 
 

 Penrith RSL Soccer Club is now taking registrations.  For further information contact Sue Harwood on 4736 1370 or 0408 301 390, email 

penrithrslsc64@bigpond.com, or go to www.penrithrslsoccerclub.com. 
 

 Penrith RSL Junior Rugby Union Club are now taking registrations.  For further information contact Adam Fletcher on 0421 958 892, email 

penrithrsljruc@gmail.com or go to www.penrithrsl.com.au/intraclubs/junior-rugby. 
 

 Blue Mountains Junior Rugby Club registration Dates for 2014 at Lapstone Oval, Explorers Road, Lapstone. Friday 14th February 6pm-

8pmSaturday 15th February 2pm-4pm.  For further information please contact Gary McNicol on 0415 820924, 

email: BlueTongueRugby@yahoo.com.au, or go to http://www.facebook.com/bluetonguerugby or http://bluemountains.rugbynet.com.au. 
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